Notice of Intent to Issue a Categorical Exclusion

In accordance with the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) Loan Rules, Title 35, Subtitle C,
Chapter I, Part 365.330 (State Environmental Review), the IEPA has determined that the Phase 2
Sanitary Sewer Improvements project, including the relocation and replacement of Lift Stations #4 and
#6, may be excluded from a detailed environmental impacts review. The Agency may categorically
exclude certain types of projects from environmental review if no potential for negative environmental
impacts exists. This project qualifies for an exclusion. Environmental consultations have been received
from all applicable agencies and the proposed construction is being conducted in previously disturbed
areas, therefore this project is categorically excluded from a detailed environmental review.

Information related to the proposed Phase 2 Sanitary Sewer Improvements project and the Categorical
Exclusion prepared by the lllinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) are available for review at the
Village Clerk’s office at 261 Oak Street, Dallas City, lllinois 62330. There will be a 10-day comment
period subsequent to the publication of this Notice to receive comments from interested and affected
parties. Comments may be submitted to the City or the IEPA at the following address: Chris Covert,
Project Manager, Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, Infrastructure Financial Assistance Section,
PO Box 19276, 1021 North Grand Avenue East, Springfield, IL 62794-9276.
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